The Hackettstown Recreation Commission convened in open session in the Community Center at 293 Main Street, Hackettstown, NJ at 7:45 PM on February 18, 2020.  Chairperson Robert Salus announced that this meeting was being held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act by:

1. Posting an annual notice schedule on the bulletin board in the lobby of the Municipal Building; 
1. Causing the annual notice schedule to be published in the Daily Record and New Jersey Herald;
1. Furnishing an annual notice schedule to anyone requesting such notice;
1. Filing an annual notice schedule with the Hackettstown Town Clerk.

Roll Call:  Present – Chairperson Robert Salus, Bill Baker, Brian Feeney, Frank Galka 
          Jim Macaulay, Jim Pangallo, Director Joe Yapaola and Councilperson Matt 
          Engelau 

	      Absent – Vice Chairperson John Mandick

Frank Galka made a motion to approve the minutes of the February 3, 2020 meeting as submitted; Jim Pangallo seconded the motion.
All were in favor.

Brian Feeney made a motion to approve the bills as submitted; Jim Macaulay seconded the motion.
All were in favor.

Bill Baker made a motion to approve the following bill for Joe Wotasek, Jr. for supplies and the installation of rebar at Tannery Field in the amount of $5,600.00; Jim Pangallo seconded the motion.
All were in favor.

Brian Feeney made a motion to approve the minutes of the executive session held on February 3, 2020 as submitted; Jim Macaulay seconded the motion.
All were in favor.
Bill Baker abstained.

Jim Macaulay made a motion to increase the salary of the Recreation Director to $55,000.00 plus an additional $10,000.00 from the pool salary to be added to the Recreation Director salary for a total annual salary of $65,000.00 retroactive to January 1, 2020; Brian Feeney seconded the motion.
All were in favor.
Bill Baker abstained.

Joe Yapaola reported the status of Spring sports signups.



Joe reported to the Commission that the construction permits have been issued for the Tannery Field Project and gave an update on the progress of the project.

Joe informed the Commission of the costs and dates of the Yankee trip that was discussed at a previous meeting.  

Discussion was held regarding moving forward with the art program that was presented by Abarakadoodle at a previous meeting.  It was agreed by the members to see what the interest is when the Hackettstown Library holds their sessions before a decision is made to hold it through the Recreation program.

Joe informed the Commission that two dog stations and six garbage cans were obtained for Tannery Field and Riverfront Park through the Clean Communities Program at no cost to the Commission.

Joe reported to the Commission a discrepancy in the seasonal rates that were initially quoted for the internet at the Pool facility.  Because the initial rates were not stated in the contract with Comcast, the rates for 2020 will increase to $119.95 during the pool season and $68.95 for the off season.

Bill Baker made a motion to continue the contract with Comcast at the new rates stated for 2020; Jim Pangallo seconded the motion.
All were in favor.

Jim Pangallo made a motion to adjourn this meeting at 8:08; Bill Baker seconded the motion.
All were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Matusewicz
[bookmark: _GoBack]Secretary 






